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Thursday, July 18, 2024 
11:30AM CST 

City Commission Meeting Agenda 
Devils Lake City Hall Commission Chambers 

423 6th St NE, Devils Lake, 58301 

CALL TO ORDER 

- SALARY PLAN REVIEW AND DISCUSSION
o COST OF LIVING
o HUMAN RESOURCES ADVISOR PD & CITY HALL REVIEW
o BENEFITS – HEALTH INSURANCE

- GENERAL FUND REVIEW
o NON-DEPARTMENTAL REVENUE
o NON-DEPARTMENTAL EXPENSES
o ADMINISTRATIVE: CITY COMMISSION, MUNICIPAL JUDGE, AUDITING, 

CITY ATTORNEY, ASSESSING, ENGINEERING, CITY HALL
o PUBLIC SAFETY: FIRE, POLICE
o OTHERS
o STREETS, CEMETERY (2000), HWY DISTRIBUTION (2000)
o OVERVIEW

INFORMATIONAL 
MISC 2000’S FUNDS 



SALARY PLAN

• CPI: June 2023 – June 2024 = 3.1%

• COLA aspiration for 2025 – 3%
• July step increases plus 3% COLA keeps City of DL competitive

• City Hall positions were reviewed with all falling between 99% and 
101% of market. 
• City Administrator position trending towards a contract position

• Police Department restructure reviewed and affirmed by Human 
Resources Advisor



MEMO 

To: Devils Lake Commission 

From: Tanya Wieler, Dakota Dynamics – Human Resource Advisor to the City of Devils Lake 

CC: Spencer Halvorson, City Administrator 

Re: 2025 Budget Comments 

Date: July 15th, 2024 

This year I was requested to take a closer look at the positions that are stationed at City Hall to 

determine whether we are remaining competitive with the current job market. Namely, the 

positions reviewed included those in the Auditing and Assessing departments, as well as the 

Administrator. 

Market information was gathered from several cities and ND Job Service. All of the data 

indicated that we have done a good job in making sure our positions remain competitive, with 

most positions falling between 99% and 101% of market (100% of market means we are exactly 

in line with the market).  

The only position that did not fall in line with market was the Administrator role due to 

insufficient data. A few years ago when this same review was completed for these positions 

there was one city that did not report the Administrator salary range, stating that they have 

moved that position to a contract/negotiated position and they are no longer on the pay plan. 

Since that time almost every comparable City has done the same thing with this position. This is 

an interesting trend to note. One of the cities has moved several of their exempt-level positions 

to a negotiated status. In this situation their salaries are negotiated upon hire and the 

employees still receive a step increase annually. I believe this trend is likely a by-product of our 

intense recruitment and retention environment right now in our state. Unfortunately, it leaves 

us with little to no comparable data for a market study.  

Aside from the market review for City Hall, I was asked to provide input on a request being 

presented by Chief Toso. Upon review, the information in this proposal is logical and justified. 

In my experience the more opportunities that we can provide for upward movement the better 

off we will be in terms of our position in the job market. Furthermore, it seems these requests 

provide additional structure and clarity with job tasks and departmental hierarchy; this is of 

particular benefit in a law enforcement agency. I am in support of Chief Toso’s requests. The 

salary adjustments that would occur with these changes are appropriate given the tasks 

assigned to the newly created positions.  
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